                                              SSPYHA Board Meeting Minutes
July 13th, 2016

	
	
	
	

	Board Members:
	Present
	Board Members:
	Present
	Visitors:
	Present

	Michael Ahern
	X
	David Toft
	
	Dennis Hosford
	X

	Tawnee Hardina
	
	Arin Ash
	X
	
	

	Theron von Behren 
	X
	Dave Nelson
	X
	
	

	Dave Simons
	X
	Leah Hawkins
	X
	Past President:
	

	Debby Jerikovsky
	X
	
	
	Ben McClellan
	X

	
	
	
	
	
	


*** Note: Minutes subject to board approval ***

Call to Order & Changes to Agenda
-Meeting called to order at 7:55pm
Gambling Report-
-Mr. Hosford stated that we took a loss of $678 in June. We are done with the 36% tax base. 
-Mr. Hosford stated that he will be cutting a check to total $2500.00 for ice fees. 
-Mr. Hosford stated that our annual audit is being raised $50 to $3150. 
-Mr. Hosford moved the report, 2nd by Ms. Ash – rest of board was all in favor.
-Mr. Hosford moved the expense report, 2nd by Mr. Ahern – rest of board was all in favor.
Presidents Report-

-Mr. Von Behren spoke with another District 8 association regarding a possible co-op. 

-Mr. Von Behren reported that Greg Hammond will be project manager for the dryland area. 

-Mr. Von Behren states that an email needs to go out to the members regarding jerseys, fittings etc. once a decision is made about a possible co-op. Ms. Hardina and Ms. Jerikovsky to craft email for members. 
Voting-

-Meeting Minutes for 6/08/16 & 6/22/16. Ms. Hawkins made a motion, 2nd by Mr. Simons and all were in favor.
Treasurer Report-
-Mr. Ahern presented the 2016/2017 budget. Mr. Simons moved the budget proposal; 2nd by Ms. Ash.
-Mr. Ahern reported that Mr. Macho commented that the high school doesn’t want to pay for the dryland area; would like a lower price.
Fundraising Directors Report-
-Ms. Jerikovsky reported that she has a call in to Becker Arena for dasher board material and placement of grommets for dryland dasher boards. 
-Ms. Jerikovsky reported that a new company coming in to town would like to work with the SSPYHA in donations or sponsorship.  
Hockey Operations Report-
-Mr. Simons states that he is contacting some former coaches from last year to inquire if they may be interested in coaching. He has received a few applications. 

-Mr. Simons suggested an email be sent to association to inquire if anyone needs to reorder their jersey or if damaged and needs to be replaced. 

-Mr. Simons stated that for this year’s jerseys the 2nd year Bantams will be EVEN #, 1st year squirts will be ODD # and U10’s will be ODD#. 

-Mr. Simons reported that tryout dates and the baseball fall league dates are noted and taken into consideration. 

Association Operations Report-

-Ms. Ash stated that registration is all set to go. 

-Ms. Ash stated that she and Ms. Hawkins will be responsible for DIBS except for spaghetti dinner. 

-Ms. Ash stated that there is a registrars meeting for any board member at the Cro on August 18th @ 6:30pm who may be interested in learning this role for next years’ board role and beyond. 

Past President’s Report-
-Mr. McClellan reported that he met with Patrick about ice scheduling. He will email the members about the new Auto Ice scheduling system that will be used this year.

-Mr. McClellan asked for all possible conflict dates that may come in to play when scheduling ice times for teams. Please send to Ben.  

-Mr. McClellan reported that an anonymous donation of $2500 was given toward the dryland area equipment. 

-Mr. McClellan asked Ms. Jerikovsky and Ms. Hardina to get jersey samples and apparel samples from Jon.
Adjourn
-Meeting adjourned 9:01pm
